
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY 
Tuesday , January 26,  2016                      10th   Jan. Adj. 
 
THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, JANUARY 
26, 2016 AT 9:00 A.M.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
PRESENT:  JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN 
COMMISSIONER ; AND EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.  
 
 

KAYSINGER BASIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 
 

Commissioner Gerster reported on KPRPC and TAC meeting he attended in Clinton on January 
21, 2016.   
 
1/21/16 Commission received email from Elizabeth Van Winkle stating they plan to set up a 
future meeting with JD Kehrman- City of Nevada in reference to possibly obtaining an Economic 
Developer.  
 
Commission received notice from Kaysinger Basin about Mercury Alliance Meeting to be held 
January 27, 2016.  
 

COUNT ON US CATERING 
 

Commission had email correspondence with them about upcoming Quarterly Commissioner’s 
Meeting. 
 

BUDGET 
 

10:00 AM Commission held the final budget hearing with County Clerk Mike Buehler.  Mike 
read the 2016 budget message then a motion was made by Commissioner Gerster to approve 
the 2016 budget message with additions.  Motion was seconded by Commissioner Wolfe.  
Motion passed unanimously. Motion was made by Commissioner Gerster to approve and 
accept the 2016 budget, as laid out for public view on January 11, 2016; with no additions or 
corrections. Motion was seconded by Commissioner Wolfe.  Roll call vote was taken:  
Commissioner Wolfe (yes), Commissioner Gerster (yes), Commissioner Hardin (yes).  Motion 
carried.   
Clerk Mike Buehler provided a copy of the Budget Message for the minutes book.  
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Commission received copy of check from Service Recycling in the amount of $438.70.  
 

PUBLIC ADMINISTRATOR 
 

Commission received  Public Administrator Fees Report for January 2016.  
 

DRYWOOD TOWNSHIP 
 

Commission went  and inspected roads in all of Drywood Township. 
 

VERNON COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
 

Commission received notice of upcoming meeting for Weather Spotter/Awareness Class to be 
held February 18, 2016. 
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NEVADA DAILY MAIL 

 
Commission received email from Editor Floyd Jernigan, Nevada Daily Mail,  inquiring about the 
impact of the State Tax Commission ruling on 3M. 
 
 

WALKER TOWNSHIP 
 

Commission mailed a letter and returned Financial Statement to Phyllis Clark, Clerk; as she 
requested so she could correct errors.   
 

WESTERN MISSOURI 911 DISPATCH CENTER 
 

Commission received notice of upcoming board meeting to be held January 27, 2016.  They also 
received a copy of Financials and Director’s Report. 
 
 

SHERIFF 
 

Commission received Equipment Lease- Purchase Agreement- Account Number 7109105 for 
2016 Ford Police Interceptor 1FM5K8AR3GGA62937 and 1FM5K8AR7GGA6891. 
 

STOKES ROAD 
 

1/21/16  Commission received receipt that Clerk’s Office sent certified papers to Vickie Caldwell 
and also received a copy of those papers. 
 
1/21/16 Vickie Caldwell called and spoke to Erica Drake in the Clerk’s Office. She asked if we 
could resend her the papers in reference to Stokes Road Bridge.  She states she got the 
message that we apparently did not get the papers when she sent them back to us.  She states 
she did not send them certified. Erica suggested she send them certified this time.  Vickie stated 
she would do that. Prosecuting Attorney Brandi McInroy was updated on this. 
 
 

ROAD AND BRIDGE 
 

Commission received notice from Paula Messner about a sign down on Albert and 1000 Road at 
the corner of 1450 and Albert. She also sent a picture.  This was forwarded to Lynn Seaver, 
Road and Bridge Foreman.  
 

WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP 
 

Commission received a copy of a letter that Washington Township Trustee, Ken Jones had 
provided to the Clerk’s Office.  This was in reference to collecting the taxes that were shortaged 
in error.  
 
Kenny Jones,  Trustee came to office to deliver the townships Financial Statement.  His 2015 
beginning balance was not the same as his 2014 ending balance.  He took it home to correct. 
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CLEAR CREEK TOWNSHIP 
 

1/22/16 Wayne visited the office and looked at the Platte Book.  He was looking to see when a 
road was opened. Recorder of Deeds also helped him look.  He may stop back in tomorrow.   
 
 
 

KCP & L 
 

Commission received a letter stating  they will be doing some trimming in the county in the 
near future. 
 

PERSONNEL 
 

Commission signed liability checks. 
 
 
 
Ordered that Commission adjourn at  4:25   P.M.  until Wednesday  , January 27, 2016.  
 
ATTEST:________________________________  APPROVED:_____________________________ 
  CLERK OF COMMISSION    PRESIDING COMMISSIONER 
 
 
 
 

  


